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Alwin Holland Parent Advisory Council Meeting
Friday, September 13, 2013.
Executive in Attendance:  Jolene Arberry, Sharla Pearce, and Melissa McCoy 
Staff in Attendance:  Pat Lang, and Karlene Duncan 

Members in Attendance: Christianna Shand, Cheryl Ross, Cheryl Batten, Shanna Loy, Ginger Alexander, Crystal Wylie, Brenda Shuffler, Kari Pfeifer, Amber Schar, Susanne Dymond, Tania Brown, Marni Parsonage
The meeting was called to order at 1:35pm. The minutes were read and approved by Ginger Alexander and Kari Pfeifer
Treasurer’s Report: The PAC has $9272.02 in the gaming account and $16,138.61 in the chequing account. However, the PAC hasn’t paid for the new playground equipment or school jerseys yet
Principal’s Report:
· Alwin Holland currently has 336 students
· Alwin Holland continues to be a peanut, nut, and scent free school

· Make sure the person picking up a student from the school is designated to do so. This information is on the student’s registration. For students in Kindergarten or Grade 1 the teachers try to know who the person picking up the student is

· Attendance is done twice a day; once in the morning and again in the afternoon

· Students will not be issued a late slip from the office until after 9am and 1pm. Students still may be recorded late on the teachers register

· For supervision there is one teacher in the field and one at the playground for the primary students. The third teacher is supervising the intermediate tarmac and field. Primary students need to stay in the primary area
· Students cannot be left on the playground after duty supervision is over unless  they are accompanied by an adult. Students who haven’t been picked up will wait at the office
· Physical literacy is important. Students will have 30 minutes of physical activity per day

· Students have the option to bring their own school supplies or pay for supplies at the office and Alwin Holland will provide the school supplies. Included in the school fees is a $5.00 fee for busing
· The swimming program will run Nov, Jan, and Feb

· The skating program will also run for the students this year
· Discipline with Dignity will be taking place September 20th at Dr. Kearney 
· The 1st Monday morning Assembly of each month will introduce the Virtue of the Month eg. unity, belonging. The 2nd Friday afternoon Assembly of each month will be 2:00pm – 2:30pm and will be a school wide color teams Assembly working together on the Virtue or Goals from the school plans. The color groups get together to do something related to Alwin Holland’s 3 goals; social responsibility, literacy, and math. The 3rd Monday morning Assembly of each month will be a Spirit Assembly and finally the 4th Monday morning assembly will celebrate the classroom stars
· The intermediate students will take turns helping Nancy September 16th in the canteen. The Meals Program and canteen will also start the same day

·  The Terry Fox run will be September 26th. Students can already start running during recess and lunch and get tickets from Mr. Burridge. The students need to put their name on the tickets before taking them to the office

· Soccer is starting and there will be 3 teams

· Cross Country will be starting September 18th. There will be 5 different meets. Mr. Burridge will put up a list
· The Dance Lady will be coming again in March 2014

· Band will be Mondays and Wednesdays 1:00pm – 2:00pm. The bus will pick up the band students at 12:50pm

· 3 Christmas celebration ideas arre presented to the PAC to choose from; a family dance, an activity night, or a carol singing performance from each class
· Individual photo day will be October 1st 

· Garrett McComber, a student from Alwin Holland, has Acute Leukemia. To receive his treatment he will be travelling to and from Edmonton for 3 years. The family needs all the support they can give. There will be fundraising done to help Garrett and his family
· The proximas are having to be replaced

· Pre-school will start in October on Friday mornings from 11:00am -12:00pm

Old Business:
· The PAC purchased 50 jerseys, for the Alwin Holland sports teams, in August. The jerseys should arrive by the end of September

· DFS packages will hopefully be going home by the end of next week

· September 28th is planned as the install day for the new primary swing set and climbing dome. All volunteers are welcome

· The PAC received 31 new email addresses between Welcome to Kindergarten and the first day of Kindergarten
· The Welcome to Kindergarten Door Prize went home this week

· The PAC is paying for 2 bus trips per class

· A reminder that the doors are locked at 9:00am. Anyone arriving after 9:00am needs to go through the office doors

· All volunteers must complete a criminal record check. Forms are at the office. Once the form is filled out take it to City Hall to be stamped and then to the RCMP to get a receipt  
New Business:

· An idea was brought forward to do family pictures as a fundraiser for the PAC. The PAC is looking into a couple of photographers 
· Thank you to Tania Brown for volunteering to be the PAC Hot Lunch coordinator. There will be hot lunches October, November, January, February, April, and May. The order forms will still be pre-paid for 2 months at a time. The PAC is going to look into doing Boston Pizza as a new hot lunch idea 
· The PAC is going to support McHappy Days @ McDonalds as one of the hot lunch days. This was motioned by Brenda Shuffler and seconded by Kari Pfeifer 
· Extra Eyes’ name is being changed to Helping Hands. Thank you to Brenda Shuffler for volunteering to coordinate it. Helping Hands runs 12 -12:45pm daily

· Instead of there being individual class reps, there will be an intermediate rep and a primary rep. Amber Schar will be the intermediate rep. Kari Pfeiffer and Melissa McCoy will team as the primary rep
· Thank you to Jolene Arberry and Brenda Shuffler for volunteering to coordinate the Home Reading Program

· The PAC is wanting ideas as to where to spend fundraised money this year eg. more Doc Cameras. The teachers Wish Lists are still to come

· Mrs. Nickle, an EA at Alwin Holland, has a son who passed away. The PAC is going to make a donation of $100.00 in honor of him to the Salvation Army. This donation was motioned by Marni Parsonage and seconded by Sharla Pearce

· October 7th – 11th is Family Week. There will be a family dance on Wednesday October 9th from 6pm – 8pm. Ginger Alexander will be our DJ and there will be a photo booth. Cheryl Ross volunteered to organize a bake sale for that evening. The proceeds raised from the bake sale will go to help Garrett McComer and his battle with Acute Leukemia. Please no nuts or peanuts in the baking. This was motioned by Sharla Pearce and seconded by Kari Pfeifer
· The PAC is going to get their own website with a link to it from the school’s website. It will be alwinhollandpac.com. The PAC will go through godaddy.com. All were in favor. Amber Schar motioned and Marni Parsonage seconded for the PAC to pay whatever the cost for the website   
D-PAC Report:
· There was no DPAC meeting in June. There is however, a meeting in September. In October there will a workshop for the DPAC reps
Open Floor Discussion:

· The idea was brought forward to change the day and or time of the PAC meetings to allow other parents to be in attendance. Due to the lack of attendance in the past years when the meetings have been in the evenings, it was decided to leave the time and day as is

· The PAC spring fundraiser is Epicure. The catalogues cost money to order.  It was motioned by Sharla Pearce and seconded by Kari Pfeiffer to spend the money on the ordering of the catalogues

· Mrs. Duncan offered the PAC the use of the extra supplies in the library to help with creating the primary bulletin board. Sharla Pearce and Brenda Shuffler will be completing the board next week
· The idea was presented to try and have a city rep at the next PAC meeting to address issue of  students safety trying to cross the street once the snow comes. Where the city piles the snow on the school property is making it difficult and unsafe for students to cross  
The meeting was adjourned at 2:35pm

The next PAC meeting is Friday, October 4, 2013 at 1:30pm
